
 
Good Foundations Academy 

 
Community Council Meeting 

April 29, 2019, 6:00 PM 

 
Attendees:  Michelle Arnold, Brittany Bekins (speaker phone), Dawn Cunningham, Dave Dau, Kirk Nigro  Absent: Tim Dunn, 
Melissa Holbrook 
 
Minutes by:  Michelle Arnold (recorded via cell phone) 
 
Wellness Policy: 
Input from community, PE teacher, and lunch manager were solicited.  Policy was amended based on two parent 
comments and one suggestion from Dave. 
1) Parent pointed out that teachers and aides do use food as a reward when the policy states it will not be.  Michelle moved 
to remove the statement saying food cannot be used as a reward from the wellness policy, and if that statement is required 
by law then administration should modify procedure appropriately.  Kirk seconded.  All voted in favor.  Motion passed. 
(2) Parent recommended all staff should be trained annually in food allergies twice a year, which Dave said would not a big 
deal.  Michelle moved to add that to the policy.  Elizabeth seconded.  All voted in favor.  Motion passed. 
(3) Dave moved to decrease the cost of “reduced lunch” to zero.  Elizabeth seconded.  All voted in favor.  Motion passed. 
 
Minutes, March 2019: 
Kirk moves to accept minutes with the change of Dawn Cunningham being in attendance.  Dawn seconded.  All voted in 
favor.  Motion passed. 
 
Michelle moved to close the meeting.  Dawn seconded.  All voted in favor.  Motion passed. 
 
Meeting closed at 6:30. 
 
Next Meeting:  TBA fall 2019 at Good Foundations Academy. 
 


